HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, APRIL 22, 2014 – 10:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for Dispatch, Fire, Patrol Officers, Sergeant, Highway and Police Chief:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIREFIGHTERS & SERGEANT NEGOTIATIONS

Seelig provided information to the Firefighters and Sergeants that the Board will support a wage increase for them that is equal to wage & personnel employees, which is 1.5%  recommended by Wage & Personnel. 

DISPATCHER NEGOTIATIONS
Seelig provided information to the Dispatchers that the Board will support a wage increase for them that is equal to wage & personnel employees, which is 1.5%  recommended by Wage & Personnel.  They are unhappy with the amount as they expected a 2 – 2.5% offer based on what other communities are providing.  Also a non wage proposal was requested which was that 15 minutes be added to the beginning of their shift in order to bring themselves up to date on any information needed before the normal start time of their shift.  Matt Tucker, Communications Director, understands their notion but thought there was no need to make any changes in the shifts at this time.   

HIGHWAY / CEMETERY NEGOTIATION

Seelig provided them with the information that the Board will support a wage increase for them that is equal to wage & personnel employees, which is 1.5%  recommended by Wage & Personnel.  Again they too were unhappy because they expected a 2-2.5% offer based on what other communities are providing.  In addition they are requesting a 4 ½ day work week which would be working 9 hours day Monday thru Thursday and 4 hours on Friday.  Bob is not interested in this change.  

Michael Schleiff left at 10:05 p.m.

PATROL OFFICERS
Garron and Seelig have met with the Patrol Officers and they are disappointed with the town’s offer of April 9th.

They are looking for:

· a larger increase in the night differential then the Town’s offer to increase from $1 to 1.25 per hour.
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· Getting paid weekly, which the Town Accountant and Treasure/Collector are opposed to.  Besides the increase in cost from the payroll company more hours would be needed and in the Town Accountants office another person.  

· Increase in the Town’s contribution for health insurance.

· Want an education stipend.  

Roy is willing to give them the education stipend if they get the sick pay and vacation time out and said that if we do not pay them an educational bonus maybe we need to increase the pay.   She added to tell them that we cannot promise them anything until we go to Town Meeting.  

Garron and Roy were asked if the original offer is generous enough or do they want to sweeten the deal by maybe offering an education incentive and as for the weekly pay would the Board want something in return such as restriction on overtime.  

Garron thinks based on the discussion the Board cannot give them anything but the education request.  

Moved by Garron and seconded Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:25 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

